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Dead River Campers News

Year 2008 – Edition 1
Silver Lake Restoration- UPPCO is looking at a Spring 2008 target to begin construction.  Your Board has not met with UPPCO on Silver Lake since the last quarter of 2007 as they have been going through the approval process.  The plans are in the final approval stage and everything so far looks positive.   Several groups have intervened for different reasons related mostly to the operation of Silver Lake after the rebuild.  The Board is sending a letter to FERC, the DNR and DEQ in support of the rebuild and operation of Silver Lake.  We will also be sending out a sample letter for shareholders to mail in support of the rebuild and operation of Silver Lake. 
Board Meetings –Your Board held regular meetings this quarter on January 7th, January 22nd, February 19th and March 18th. 
Annual Meeting-The annual meeting is scheduled for Saturday June 28th at 9:00 am at the Westwood School auditorium.  Please mark your calendars and plan on attending.  Please remember to mail in your proxy votes even if you don’t attend the meeting.  The meeting will cost the corporation approximately $1000.00 and we can’t do our business without a quorum.  The deadline for resolutions or nominating candidates for the Board must be postmarked by May 1, 2008.

Issues of Interest- The Board is in the process of setting up the financial advisory committee to assist in the management of our fund balance.  This was an action item that came from suggestions at the annual meeting.  We had several shareholders who were interested in being on the committee.  The committee members are Darryll Sundberg, Pete Dishnow, Bill Stream, Denise Albrecht and Joseph Ervin.
We only received one applicant for the election committee that was to be formed following the passing of  a resolution during the mail in vote.  The Board was looking for 9 volunteers who must be shareholders and would be willing to miss most of the annual meeting due to the resolutions requirement that the votes be counted and made available before the end of the meeting.  The committee will not be formed for this upcoming annual meeting due to lack of interest and the time needed to put this resolution into action.   The Board will discuss this issue at an upcoming meeting.
A Board subcommittee met with UPPCO on January 16th and February 25th regarding the boat launch disagreement.  UPPCO and FERC have approved the new site for the West End Launch.  Your Board has gone on record as opposing this location for various reasons.  Alternative sites were discussed with several options being looked at as opposed to the proposed west end site.
Repairs to the Holyoke Bridge footings on North Basin Drive were not completed last fall due to weather.  The railings were repaired after a large truck delivering trusses heavily damaged the railing.  The footing work should begin this spring and be completed before the summer camping season.  Please be aware of construction traffic in that area.

The DRCI Board will be offering a standing reward for information leading to the arrest and conviction of any person involved in the break-in of a DRCI shareholder’ property.  Please be aware of strange vehicles and persons in the area of your camp and your neighbors.

The Board is beginning work on an email mailing list that can be used for updates and possibly newsletters.
 UPPCO Veneer Land Sale – Everything is progressing well with the HBEELA platting process in Lansing as well as local approvals for the sale.  This has proven to be a very complicated transaction and the Board is still working towards a closing this spring.
Common Lands Committee – You are reminded that tree cutting on common /CFR lands is prohibited.  If anyone has a problem with this issue feel free to contact your board. 

Fish & Wildlife Committee- Nothing to report at this time.

REMINDERS

Water Surface Elevation- If you are interested in the water surface elevation, log onto http://www.wisconsinpublicservice.com/news/hydro/hydrodata.asp or get to this same website via the DRCI website link for current information. We thank UPPCO for making this information available to us.

Plowing Snow Across Public Roads- Marquette County Road Commission reminds us that Public Act 300 of the Public Acts of 1949 as amended under section 677a states that it is against the law to deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice or slush on any roadway or highway or shoulder of roadway/highway.  When people violate this law it can cause traffic safety problems.  This also causes concern for snowplow drivers and has caused damage to snow removal equipment.  It is the intent of Marquette County Road Commission to seek enforcement of this law.

Tree Removal Issues –If you have trees to remove please fill out a cutting permit and send it in to DRCI or contact Bruce Bussone at 485-5901.  There have been 2 cutting permits approved so far this year.   We had a total of 78 permits last year. The process is working very well, with marking the trees or meeting with Bruce in person.  In an effort to maintain some control on time limits, the Board has put a limit of 1 year from date of issue for tree cutting permits.  Each shareholder is responsible for any trees cut by contractors you have hired.   Please contact Bruce if you have any questions.

Road Improvements- Shareholders are reminded to get permits for road improvements.  This would include any changes to current roads as well as tree removals to widen access.  Each shareholder is responsible for roadwork done by any contractor you have hired.

Bridges- DRCI committed to maintain two bridges in our original documents, they are located on North Basin Drive and Three Mile Road.  Please report any bridge damage you observe to the Board immediately.

Stock Certificates – You are reminded to update your stock certificate ownership and addresses when something changes that would change those certificates.  This would include a death, divorce, move, etc.  Your ballot must be signed by all owners for it to be valid.  There is no charge to change the certificate and it can be done easily by sending the certificate to DRCI with supporting documents for the change.   Please let new shareholders know that they should submit a copy of their deed and obtain a stock certificate upon purchase of their camp.  Additionally, the corporate bylaws, declarations, rules and regulations can be found at our webpage at www.deadrivercampersinc.com 

Zoning Violations-Shareholders should report perceived zoning violations to their respective townships.  These violations would include multiple camps on single lots and excessive blight or junk.  The townships can be contacted at, Ishpeming Township-485-5411, Negaunee Township-475-7869 and Champion Township-339-2920.

